


making the games unenjoyable at times. And with all of that, any sort of sound from the games itself
would be a disruption to the neighborhood. We can already hear Grassroots and the Fair, I can only
imagine how much more disruptive noise would occur with ball games happening. 

All this to say, the Towns eagerness to accept this donation feels rushed. At every turn we have been
told that these are future concerns as the land hasn't been accepted yet. However the lack of
forethought put into all of this has made me lose trust that the neighborhood issues raised will be
handled with care. And as a member of a family who has lived on this road for well over 100 years, it's
extremely disheartening to hear. 

The word donation seems to have planted itself in people's heads as the easy solution to the town
Park issue, without consideration of the issues it would raise in this location. I am not opposed to the
town having a park, I just do not think this location is the best for it. And as a granddaughter of a
former farmer, seeing 20 acres of agriculture land be taken away when it was actively used to instead
be used for a park, maybe, when the town gets the opportunity to develop it, also hurts. 

Thank you for reading this, 

Natasha Lyon-Yonge
5381 Cold Springs Rd




